
 
 

 
NOTES OF A COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE FIELD 

ON SUNDAY 28th MAY 2023 at 11.00am 
 

AGENDA 
 

1. Matters arising from meeting dated 30th April 2023. 
2. Welfare 
3. Finance  
4. Scores and Records 
5. Competitions 
6. Coaching 
7. Major Projects 
8. Forthcoming Events 
9. AOB 
 

Present: 
Paul McGuire, Alan Marriott, Graham Ivey, Alan Hoddinott, John Sinfield, Les 
Griffiths, Will Kempf, Mark Swallow 
 
Apologies: 
 
NOTES FROM THE MEETING: 
1.Matters arising: 
Any items arising are dealt with in the main agenda 
 
2. Welfare: 
The welfare officer confirmed that an issue had been raised and that he was in the 
process of dealing with the situation. Action LG 
 
3.Finance: 
It was agreed that the President should contact the solicitor to register our trustees 
which will involve payment of £400.00 plus VAT. Action WK 
 
4. Scores and Records: 
The following has been agreed for WA 50 competition rounds: 
So as to remove confusion over the different WA 50 rounds. 
From now on there will be the following rounds on Golden Records. 
 WA 50m (Barebow) 122cm face 
 WA 50m (Compound) 80cm face 
 Metric 122-50 122 cm face 



Regarding the last two competitions i.e., Longbow Memorial day shoot and St. 
George’s Day shoot there was a mistake in the results of the handicap competition. 
We tried to get the results as quickly as we could which we did by bulk loading the 
scores into Golden Records. This proved to be a mistake as Golden Records did not 
calculate all the adjusted scores for most of the archers. 
This has been raised to Golden Records and we are still awaiting a reply/resolution. 
Going forward we will be using a spread sheet to calculate the adjusted scores, which 
should be a quick solution and give the correct results. 
The amended results for both the St Georges Day Shoot and the Longbow Memorial 
Day Shoot are attached as a separate document to these notes. 
Trophies and medals will be presented at the next Handicap shoot, 4th June. 

 
5. Competitions: 
The next competition is the Albion on Sunday 4th June – see flyers in the pavilion and 
sent out by email. Could those members who have trophies from last year please 
return them in time for the competition. 
 
6. Coaching: 

Beginner course no. 6 commenced Saturday 27th May. 
The coaching session (bow tuning) was well attended on Sunday 21st May. Thanks 
to Brent and Julia Owen for providing sandwiches for the occasion and for Josette 
Griffiths for assisting Julia. 
 

7. Projects: 
     
    MAJOR PROJECTS: (in order of priority) 

1. Hardstanding in front of entrance doors to indoor range. (quotes have been 
obtained but it was decided to wait until around September before any decision 
was taken to proceed) 

2. Car parking provision between pavilion and boundary wall 
3. Tarmacking of existing car park area and marking out spaces. 

 
    MINOR PROJECTS: (in order of priority) 
    1.  Apply a clear sealer to the concrete floor of the indoor range – approx. cost 

around £600.00 – to be re-visited in September. 
    2. Replace door to meter chamber 
    3. CCTV cameras and system kindly donated by Brent Owen. – decision on the 

timing of the installation to be made. The Secretary has checked out 
registration requirements and due to more onerous rules to comply with under 
the Information Commissioners Office (ICO) we are re-evaluating the 
situation. 

    4. Repair leaking gutter and clean out rear gutter on pavilion. Action WK/PMcG 
 
8. Forthcoming Events: 
    Start archery week (formerly the Big Weekend) went well with 58 attendees. There 
were 19 enquiries for beginner courses which will have to be accommodated next year 
as we are now fully booked for this year. 
Axe throwing 28th June – confirm your attendance to entertainment 
@valleybowmen.co.uk 
60th anniversary shoot – 9th July – see flyer 



 
9.AOB 

a) The question of Club Trustees / governance and constitution is in hand. The 
President is to contact the current trustees. Action WK 
b) The fixing of a permanent sign to the front of the indoor range to be investigated. 
Action WK 
c) repair with tarmac at entrance gate carried out. 
d) A request for a Have a go at Gomersal has been received. Mark to check the 
suitability of their existing equipment. Action MS 
e) A request to hold an ‘archery stall’ at Netherthong school fete has been received. 
To be checked out. Action PMcG 
f) PRS music license to be renewed. Action PMcG 
g) club’s insurance to be renewed. Action JS/PMcG 
 
The following people have recently joined the club: 
Adults: 
Alice Charlton, Iain Harrison, Shane Smith, Daniel Tinker 
 
The meeting closed at 1.00pm 
 
Next Meeting: 
Sunday 25th June 2023 at 11.00am at the field 
 
The following people are booked onto our beginner courses in May/June 2023. 
 

MAY (course no. 6) 
Fraser Ridley 
Jane Golightly 
William Aylward 
Anna Booth 
Sarah Clay 
Nathan Clay 
Gavin Wilcock 
Agata Sowinska 
Oliwia Sowinska 
Kaja Sowinska 
 
JUNE (course no. 7) 
Deborah Bailey 
Mark Bailey 
Chris Woodhead 
Alice Woodhead 
Poppy Woodhead 
Aneeka (Anee) Pollard 
Layla Gray Ivey 
Bobby Barnes 
Jamie Booth (cerebral palsy) 
Sophie Nixon 


